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January 8, 2025 

Memo To: Mayor Kevin Freeman 

Memo From: Amanda Tainio, Contract City Planner 

RE: Millwood Land Capacity Analysis (LCA) Report - Briefing to SCEO on January 29, 2025 

• The City of Millwood’s LCA was completed in December 2024 and submitted to Spokane County on 
January 7, 2025, for inclusion in the Land Capacity Analysis for Spokane County that is being completed as 
part of the 2026 Periodic Update process.  

• The City’s LCA was completed per the 2024 adopted Spokane County Land Capacity Analysis (LCA) 
Methodology.   

• Millwood has vacant and underutilized land, no partially utilized land (as defined in the methodology). 

• A 30% market factor reduction was incorporated. 

• Per the US Census Bureau 2022 American Community Survey (ACS), Millwood has an average of 2.44 
persons per household. 

• Millwood’s LCA has determined that the City has adequate capacity, without expanding our surrounding 
UGA, to accommodate our designated population allocation of 49 additional persons (0.05% of Spokane 
County population).  

• As of November 2024, Millwood needs to plan for up to 106 additional housing units (dependent on share 
of housing % allocated to the City of Millwood) with housing units allocated across income bands as well as 
2 - 5 temporary emergency housing units. 

• Total population and housing allocation can be accommodated within Millwood’s UGA, which is the City 
boundary, under current zoning designations utilizing infill development; however, code amendments will 
be required to comply with state legislation for Accessory Dwelling Units (ADU) and the Housing for All 
Planning Tool (HAPT) for allocated housing units across income bands and number of units. 
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